
Serving local governments in Muscatine and Scott Counties, Iowa;
Henry, Mercer, and Rock Island Counties, Illinois

1504 Third Avenue, Third Floor, Rock Island, Illinois  61201
Phone (309) 793-6300 • Fax (309) 793-6305

E-mail:  info@bistateonline.org • Website:  www.bistateonline.orgPrinted on
Recycled Paper

OFFICERS: 
CHAIR 

Kippy Breeden 

VICE-CHAIR 

Brad Bark 

SECRETARY 

Richard “Quijas” Brunk 

TREASURER 

John Maxwell 

MUNICIPAL REPRESENTATIVES: 

City of Davenport 
Mike Matson, Mayor 

Rick Dunn, Alderperson 
Jazmin Newton, Alderperson 

Randy Moore, Citizen 

City of Rock Island 
Mike Thoms, Mayor 

Dylan Parker, Alderperson 

City of Moline 
Sangeetha Rayapati, Mayor 

Dan McNeil, Alderperson 

City of Bettendorf 

Robert Gallagher, Mayor 

City of East Moline 

Reggie Freeman, Mayor 

City of Muscatine 

Brad Bark, Mayor 

City of Kewanee 

Gary Moore, Mayor 

City of Silvis; Villages of 
Andalusia, Carbon Cliff, 

Coal Valley, Cordova, Hampton, 
Hillsdale, Milan, Oak Grove, 
Port Byron, and Rapids City 

Duane Dawson, Mayor, Milan 

Cities of Aledo, Colona, Galva, 
Geneseo; Villages of Alpha, 

Andover, Annawan, Atkinson, Cambridge, 
Keithsburg, New Boston, Orion, 

Sherrard, Viola, Windsor, and Woodhull 

Rich Volkert, Mayor, Galva 

Cities of Blue Grass, Buffalo, 
Eldridge, Fruitland, LeClaire, 

Long Grove, McCausland, 
Nichols, Princeton, Riverdale,  

Walcott, West Liberty, and Wilton 

Michael Limberg, Mayor, Long Grove 

COUNTY REPRESENTATIVES: 

Henry County 
Kippy Breeden, Chair 

James Thompson, Member 
Vacant, Member 

Mercer County 
Vacant 

Muscatine County 
Jeff Sorensen, Chair 

Nathan Mather, Member 

Rock Island County 
Richard “Quijas” Brunk, Chair 

David Adams, Member 
Drue Mielke, Member 

Kim Callaway-Thompson, Citizen 

Scott County 
Ken Beck, Chair 

John Maxwell, Member 
Ross Paustian, Member 

Michael Davis, Citizen 

PROGRAM REPRESENTATIVES: 
Ralph H. Heninger 

Jerry Lack 
Marcy Mendenhall 

Eileen Roethler 
Rick Schloemer 

Bill Stoermer 

Executive Director 
Denise Bulat 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Quad Cities Transportation Technical Committee Members and Other 

Communities in the Quad Cities Metropolitan Planning Area 

FROM: Bryan Schmid, AICP, Principal Planner 

DATE: March 14, 2024 

RE: Notice of Programming Extension for Transportation Alternatives 

Set-Aside (TASA) Program in the Quad Cities Metropolitan 

Planning Area (MPA) 

Programming of funding for the Quad Cities MPA TASA solicitation will be 

extended through Fiscal Year (FY) 2028. The Quad Cities MPA Transportation 

Technical Committee requested this extension at its meeting on February 13, 2024. 

The extension allows for updated funding targets to be incorporated into the current 

programming cycle and allow another year of funding to be included as part of the 

decision-making process. In the Illinois Quad Cities, the estimated funds to be 

programmed are $1,533,335. In the Iowa Quad Cities, the estimated funds to 

be programmed are $2,291,741. Funding allocations may change, and Bi-State 

staff will continue to monitor funding levels during the programming process. The 

solicitation is closed, and no new projects will be considered. 

Funding Availability 

Estimated funds to be programmed are based on the remaining balance to the 

Illinois and Iowa Quad Cities in TASA monies, respectively, estimated target funds, 

minus all previously programmed funds. Funding levels may be subject to 

availability through federal appropriations and subject to modifications with the 

reauthorization of the transportation act, known as the Infrastructure Investment and 

Jobs Act (IIJA), which is authorized through 2026. Beyond FY 2026, funding levels 

are assumed at the current levels based on an expectation by the Federal Highway 

Administration (FHWA) that programming should reflect anticipated projects 

within a four-year Transportation Improvement Program. 

cc: Transportation Policy Committee 

Regional Transportation Advisory Group (Urban and Combined Interests) 
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